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We would like to acknowledge the Traditional Custodians of the land on which we gather today, the Gunaikurnai people.                                                             
We pay our respects to their elders past, present and emerging. We extend that respect to all people. 

We would especially like to acknowledge the land on which our school stands and ask everyone to show respect to the environment and all that it includes. 

Newsletter No 15 
    May 27, 2022 

 
Just a reminder that all students 

should now be in                                      

Full Winter Uniform. 



 

Dear Families and Friends, 

We have had a couple of very entertaining performances at St Brendan’s CPS over the last couple of 
weeks. Last week, we had a group called IOP Indigenous Outreach Project come and conduct Hip Hop 
dance workshops with our students. They use dance and movement to focus on delivering their motto “no 
shame, be proud, respect” by encouraging a strong mind, body, spirit and culture. Then yesterday, we had 
an acrobatic team called The Zim Boyz dazzle the students with their energy and cheeky sense of humour. 
The noise in the hall coming from our kids was intense. We all had a lot of fun! 

Fishcare incursions and excursions have also been extremely well-received. Jenny Allitt and the team 
have done a marvellous job in educating our classes on sustainable fishing and how to respect our marine 
life. Living next to the ocean, this type of learning is vital to our community being in harmony with our 
environment. 

 

We have several very busy weeks coming up before the end of term. Please consult PAM and the calendar 
included in this newsletter to keep up to speed with the events. These events include: 

 

• Friday, 27 May: Winter Sports @ various locations – Please come to support the team 
• Catholic Education Week – Classroom based activities 
• Tuesday, 31 May: Yr 6 Class Mass & Yr 2 Class Prayer - Parents welcome! 
• Regional Cross Country Carnival @ Lardner Park – Good luck Mitchell, Lucas and Jai Hanckel, 

Laurena Waina, Connor Guillott, Tayte Gibbs and Sadie Stevens! 
• Friday, 3 June: Yr 5 Class Mass, Reconciliation Day @ Toorloo Arm PS & 2.30pm Assembly 

 

We sincerely hope everyone is coping during this outbreak of illness. During this week, we have had over a 
quarter of our students/staff away with COVID 19 or other forms of influenza. We very much look forward 
to having everyone back and in good health sooner than later. 

Thank you to all the parents who completed the Insight SRC survey. We will receive the data in a few 
weeks and it will be invaluable to our school and the reviewers. 

 

Kind regards, 

Matthew Hamer 

School TV – Managing Screen time 

“Parents have an important part to play in role       
modelling a positive approach to using screens and   
assisting young people to navigate the content they 
watch.” Dr Michael Carr-Gregg 

Many parents have reported excessive screen time as the 
number one health concern affecting kids, especially now in the hyperconnected world we live in. 
The World Health Organisation (WHO) recommends that there should be no screen time at all 
for children under two, less than an hour a day for children aged from two to five, and less than 
two hours for five to 17 year olds. However, these guidelines have been disputed by experts and 
often ignored by families. Parents must play an important role in modelling a positive approach 
to using screens, and assisting children to navigate the content they access. 
 
For more information, including videos and quizzes go to: https://lakesent.catholic.schooltv.me/
newsletter/raising-boys 



 

  Dates for the Calendar 

Term 2 MAY 2022  

Week 5 Friday 27th Winter Sports Day 

 Sunday 29th 9.00am Confirmation Commitment Mass 

Week 6 Tuesday 31st 9.10am Class Mass Year 6 
Class Prayer Year 2 

 JUNE  2022  

 Thursday 2nd  Regional Cross Country 
5.00pm Confirmation parent/child workshop 1 

 Friday 3rd 9.10am Class Mass Year 5 
2.30pm Assembly: Year 4 
Reconciliation @ Toorloo Arm PS 

Week 7 Monday 6th  3.30pm–5.30pm Collaborative Conferences 

 Tuesday 7th 3.30pm–5.30pm Collaborative Conferences 
5.00pm School Advisory Meeting 

 Wednesday 8th 3.30pm–5.30pm Collaborative Conferences 

 Friday 10th 9.10am Whole School Mass—Pentecost 

Week 8  Monday 13th Queens Birthday Holiday 

 Thursday 16th 5.00pm Confirmation parent/child workshop 2 

Week 9 Tuesday 21st  Class Prayer Foundation 

 Tuesday 21st - 24th Year 6 Melbourne Camp 

 Friday 24th 9.10am GHC Assembly : Year 2 
2.15pm Term 2 ends 

Fri:  27/5  St Brendan’s  Lakes Entrance  9.10am   
Sat:  28/5  St Brendan’s   Lakes Entrance  9.30am  
Sun:  29/5  St Brendan’s   Lakes Entrance  9.00am  
  St Colman’s   Orbost   11.00am  
Tues: 31/5  St Brendan’s - Year 6 Lakes Entrance  9.10am 
Wed:  1/6  St Colman’s   Orbost   9.30am 
Thurs: 2/6  Opal LE Nursing Home     11.00am 
Fri:  3/6  St Brendan’s - Year 5 Lakes Entrance  9.10am 
  Calvary LE Nursing Home    11.00am 
Sat:  4/6  St Brendan’s   Lakes Entrance  9.30am 
  St Joseph’s    Swan Reach  5.00pm 
Sun:  5/6  St Brendan’s   Lakes Entrance  9.00am 
  St Colman’s   Orbost   11.00am 

Baptism Information Sessions for 2022 
 for babies & preschoolers  

Saturdays @ 11am in St Brendan's Church  

May - nil   -   June - nil -   July 2nd    
Aug 6th     Sept 3rd  - Oct 1st  -   Nov 5th 

Change of date: The         

Confirmation Commitment 

Mass which was originally 

scheduled for this coming 

Sunday, 22nd May, will now 

be held on Sunday 29th 

May at 9am in the Church.  



 

Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge 

The Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge is now open and St Brendan’s is excited to be participating. 
The PRC application offers a range of exciting features including: 
• access to a library catalogue (including book images and blurbs) 
• a modern user-friendly interface 

• rewarding  students with badges as challenge milestones are achieved 

• the option for students to mark books as a favourite, give them a star rating or complete a book             
review 

 
The Challenge is open to all Victorian children from birth to Year 10 in recognition of the importance of 
reading for literacy development. It is not a competition; but a personal challenge for children to read a 
set number of books by 2nd September 2022. 
 
Children from Foundation to Year 2 are encouraged to read or ‘experience’ 30 books with their parents 
and teachers. Children from Year 3 to Year 10 are challenged to read 15 books. 
 
All children who meet the Challenge will receive a certificate of achievement signed by the Victorian 
Premier and former Premiers. 
 
To read the Premier’s letter to parents, view the booklist and for more information about the Victorian 
Premiers’ Reading Challenge, visit: https://www.vic.gov.au/premiers-reading-challenge  
The Premiers Reading Challenge has an online recording system which is intended for students to enter 
their books at home.   
 

Student wishing to participate, need to send Katrina an email at: kwykes@lakesent.catholic.edu.au 
They will then be sent their username, password and details to access the online computer system.  

Confirmation 2022 
This coming Sunday, a group of students will be 

standing before our Parish community. They will be 

making a public commitment to prepare for the big 

step in faith they will take early in Term Three; to   

receive the Sacrament of Confirmation.  

Please pray for: 

 Ivan Cabrera, Tayte Gibbs, Lucy Hawkins,      

Lily Mills and Charli Richardson 

https://www.vic.gov.au/premiers-reading-challenge
mailto:kwykes@lakesent.catholic.edu.au


 

Year One Red – Scientists at work! 

What do scientists do? They are curious, they ask questions and they look for           

answers! 

And that is exactly what Year One has been doing over the last few weeks, as they  

explore chemical science. This week, the children explored the changes to the       

properties of spaghetti brought about by cooking.  They had to not only make        

observations, but justify their thinking. This is a learning skill we are focusing on in 

all areas this term.  

Matilda: The spaghetti was hard. It 

was cooked and it went soft. We made 

a picture, then the spaghetti went hard.  

Brock: The spaghetti was hard. It 

kept snapping. We cooked it and 

it was bendy. We glued a picture. 

When it dried, it went hard again.  



 

What a creative lot!  

I think Ed Sheeran will LOVE 

the portrait Jordan created 

of him. 

Heaven: The spaghetti 

was dry and fragile. 

We made houses with 

it. Then we cooked the 

spaghetti and it went all 

soft and sticky. We 

made a picture with it. 

We left it to dry and it 

went hard and strong.  

Kirby: The spaghetti 

was very hard. When 

we bent it, it 

snapped. After that we 

cooked it and it was 

really soft and bendy. 

We glued it on paper 

and made a picture. 

Then we left it over-

night and it dried. 

Some of it was still 

bendy Because the 

glue wasn’t dry.    

Elise: The spaghetti 

was hard. We felt it. 

We cooked it and it 

was really soft and 

bendy. We made a    

picture out of the 

bendy pasta. We left it 

overnight to dry and it 

got really hard.  



 

The Zim Boyz 

By Jade and Tayte 

On the 25th of May some amazing people visited 
our school. Their names were Arbie and Hassan. 
They showed us some amazing acrobatic tricks, 
including Hassan balancing 4 chairs on his chin 
and balancing 6 straws on his forehead. There 
was a brave girl from year three who came up 

onto the stage and tried balancing a straw on her 
forehead. They were very funny and their tricks 
were amazing. We would like to thank them for 

coming to our school. 



 

Collaborative Conferences: Booking through PAM (Parent Teacher Interviews) 

Collaborative Conference on-site interviews will take place on 

Monday 6th, Tuesday 7th and Wednesday 8th June 3.30pm—5.30pm 

Collaborative Conferences will be booked electronically using PAM. 

Please login to PAM as normal and you will 

immediately see a screen including the Parent 

Interview short cut. 

Once you click on the window you will be   

given the chance to select your child. The 

screen would be similar to the one below. 

You select your child one at a time. 

Select the Core Group button and the availability schedule appears. This provides you with the teachers name and 

available times a booking can be made. When you have completed your booking a summary will appear on the bottom 

of the page. 

Please contact the school if you have any difficulties logging into Pam.  

John Smith 

John’s  

Our Semester Two Collaborative Conferences are an essential parent/school meeting in which to share feedback and 

to plan for future learning. Your child must attend this meeting as they will lead some of the discussion. Through this 

process we want our students to understand themselves as learners, to know what they are learning and how they can 

be successful. We look forward to meeting with you.  



Tuesday, 7th June 

LAKES ENTRANCE 

Foreshore car park, The Esplanade 

Tuesday, 21 June 2022 9:30 am to 4:00 pm 

Wednesday, 22 June 2022 9 am to 4 pm 

Program will commence  

Thursday June 2nd.  
4:15- 5pm     -     Ages 5 - 10  

 Lakes Entrance Recreation Reserve  

Netball Courts 

Registrations open Friday 27th May. 

Link for registrations will be on the  

Lakes Entrance Netball Association  

Facebook page  

or email                                      

lakesentrancena@gmail.com 

for more information. 

 



New dates 
added: Friday 
27 May, 7:30 
pm, Saturday 
28 May, 2:00 
pm and     
Sunday 29 
May, 2:00 pm  


